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Dates to  Remember  
 

                2018 
 

 June 

 12 Brisbane West Chess Tournament Rd2 ïJindalee SS 

 29 Last day Term 2 
  
March  
6   Brisbane West Chess Tournament Rd1 ï Inala Hall 
14  Arts Council 

July 

18 Somerville House Summer Invitational Chess 16 First day Term 3 
29 Last day Term 1  
 August 
April 30 Brisbane South Chess Final ï Stretton College 

17 First day Term 2  
 
    

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 
 

 

  
  

  
  
  

 
 

  

  
  
  
  
 January 2018 

 22 First Day Term 1 

 
Further school date claimers will be added once finalised.  Dates are subject to change. 

 
   
  

From the Principal 
 
Today our school was visited by John Fleming and two members from his Hailbury 
Institute to work with our staff on Explicit Instruction. Our partnership with Mr Fleming, 
a leading authority on Explicit Instruction, continues to support our staff to bring about 
improved learning outcomes for all students. 
 
 
Student Leader Induction 
This Wednesday we formally acknowledge our 2018 School Leaders with their 
investiture on Parade. All school community members are invited to attend and share 
this special moment with our school leaders. 
 
 
Kind Regards 
 
 
David 
 

 



From the Deputy Principal 
 

What a lovely week! 
This week we have the Queensland Times coming to photograph our Prep 
students for the feature óMy First Year in Prepô photos. Our Preps will feature in 
the Queensland Times and the Gatton Star. Information on how to obtain your 
copy is below. 
 
Next week we have a performance of the óThe Protectorsô visit to our school. The 
Protectors come to the rescue with their live theatre program, providing students 
with important life lessons including resilience, perseverance and how to manage 
adversity, especially when dealing with bullying. Using research-based strategies, 
The Protectors and their óProtector Toolsô will help students learn how to handle 
bullies and understand how they can intervene safely to support children who are 
being bullied. Students will come to appreciate that all people deserve to be 
treated with kindness and respect. The cost is $5 and can be paid at the office. 

 

Friday 16 March is National Day of Action against Bullying and Violence.  On 
this day all students are encouraged to ótake a stand togetherô against bullying and 
violence in schools, the classroom and beyond.  At Fernvale SS we are 
encourage our students, staff and school community to wear orange and come 
together in support. No Bullying wrist bands will be available in the office for the 
cost of $1 (we will let you know as soon as they arrive). 

What is bullying? 
Bullying can take many forms. It can be verbal, physical and involve social 
behaviours that cause physical as well as psychological harm. It can happen in 
person and online, is ongoing and it can be obvious or hidden. Bullying of any 
form or for any reason can have long-term effects on those involved, including 
bystanders. 

Australian research suggests that up to one in four students has experienced 
some level of bullying face-to-face and one in five has experienced bullying online. 

What can parents do about bullying? 
Parents and carers have an important role to play in helping prevent bullying and 
to respond effectively if it happens. Sometimes, it can be difficult to know what to 
do when your child talks to you about bullying. Check out the Bullying. No Way! 
website for lots of information for parents and students on how to deal with 
bullying. 

 

https://bullyingnoway.gov.au/YourRole/Pages/For-Parents-and-carers.aspx
https://bullyingnoway.gov.au/YourRole/Pages/For-Parents-and-carers.aspx


From the Deputy Principal 

It is important to learn what bullying is and what it is not. This is the first step in 
talking about how to prevent or respond to bullying with your child. 'Bullying' is a 
word that is used for lots of things that are not actually bullying. These other 
behaviours may be just as serious, but may require different responses. 

Talk about it 

If your child talks to you about being bullied, try to: 

1. Listen calmly and get the full story ï ask sensitive, open-ended questions 
to get more details if you need to ï for example, óWere there other kids 
around?ô óWhat did the teacher say about what happened?ô 

2. Reassure your child they are not to blame and that you are there to support 
them. You could say things like, óThat sounds really hard to deal with. No 
one should have to put up with that.ô or óIôm so glad you told me. You 
should be able to feel safe at school.ô 

3. Ask your child what they want to do and what they want you to do. Try not 
to jump in and solve the problem ï instead help your child to find their own 
solution. This can help your child feel they have some power in the 
situation. 

4. Discuss some sensible strategies to handle the bullying with your child ï 
the No Way! website has lots of tips and ideas on how to deal with different 
bullying situations. 

5. Contact the school. Your child may be reluctant for you to do this, so 
discuss the idea with them first and reassure them that the school would 
want to know and will be able to help. Make an appointment to meet with 
your childôs teacher and, if you need to, ask to talk with the principal. 
Contact the school immediately if you have a concern about your childôs 
safety. 

6. Check in regularly with your child. It can take time to resolve issues, so try 
to keep the conversation going with your child about their experiences and 
their feelings. 

Want more information? 

The Bullying. No Way! website has lots of resources about bullying for parents 
and students. www.bullyingnoway.gov.au  

The Office of the Childrenôs eSafety Commissioner website has great information 
about online safety issues and resources to discuss with your child. 

http://esaftey.gov.au/education-resources/iparent  

 
 
 

https://bullyingnoway.gov.au/WhatIsBullying/DefinitionOfBullying
http://www.bullyingnoway.gov.au/
https://bullyingnoway.gov.au/RespondingToBullying/GetHelpandMoreInformation/Pages/default.aspx
http://www.bullyingnoway.gov.au/
https://esafety.gov.au/education-resources/iparent
http://esaftey.gov.au/education-resources/iparent


From the Deputy Principal 
 
Lastly, over the next week you will receive information about Parent Teacher 
Interviews. During these meetings, teachers will inform you of your childôs 
progress and successes, areas for development, possible strategies to maintain 
or improve results and attempt to resolve any concerns you may raise. This is an 
important time to work together to ensure the success of your child. 
Have a wonderful week! 
Kylie 
 

 
 



Other School Matters 
 

Arts Council 
BRAINSTORM PRODUCTIONS: Award-Winning In-School Theatre Performances  
 
The Protectors ï In school performance 
Date: 14 March 
Cost: $5 per child - payable at the office by Tuesday 13 March 
 

 

 

Reading Eggs and Reading Eggspress at 

Fernvale 

 
 

All students from Prep to Year 6 with Third Party permission have access to either 

Reading Eggs or Reading Eggspress as determined by their reading experience and ability.   

Students have access to these great resources both at school and at home.   Children 

who may not have internet access at home are also able to use these online resources 

before school and/or at lunchtime. 

All children have their own Login and Password that they use to access the program 

whether at school or at home.   

Please see your childôs teacher if you require further information. 
 

 
 
 

https://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwikkL7n5dPZAhUDabwKHW7qCysQjRx6BAgAEAY&url=https://readingeggs.com.au/&psig=AOvVaw2bg5bD9Z6rYcDUTE2h9MfE&ust=1520291620993413


Other School Matters 
 
Chess News 
This is a reminder that there is no chess club meeting this Tuesday March 6 due 
to the tournament in Brisbane. 
Children playing in the tournament, please take note that there is no canteen 
available, so all food and drink will need to be brought with you. 
 
Nominations  for the Somerville House Summer Invitational Tournament on 
Sunday 18 March are available from Mr Coman in the Library. 
 
Welcome to the first fundraiser of 2018 
Prizes include Brisbane Roar Jerseys, Australian Cricket Jersey, Brisbane Roar 
Cap and 2 Nike drink bottles.  
 
To be drawn on the last parade of the term. 
 
Tickets cost $2 each, 3 for $5 or 10 for $10, and can be purchased at 2nd break 
(1:30pm) from the school leaders in the undercover area, or from the office.   
 
Help us raise money towards our gymnastics mats. We are a third of the way 
there which is fantastic. 
 
Mr Grassick 

 
 



Other School Matters 
 

FERNVALE STATE SCHOOL  

P&C ASSOCIATION  

 

Expression of Interest 

 

The P&C are looking for expressions of interest for the position of casual Market Coordinator. This is a 

paid position for 6months from end March-end Sept 2018.  

 

When required, the role involves attendance at Markets on a Sunday morning for 8 hours. Duties include 

opening/closing gates, collecting money and communicating with stall holders, set up of eating areas, 

general cleaning (emptying bins, cleaning toilets).  

The person would need to be available at short notice.  

 

If you are interested please contact: 

 

Kerry DeRuiter   OR  Nicole Callaghan 

       Phone: 0412690614 

E-mail: kerry@amcivil.com.au   E-mail: callaghann@bigpond.com 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Fernvale State School 

P&C ASSOCIATION 
The P&C are seeking your feedback on our meeting time. We currently hold meetings on the third 

Monday of the month, 7:30pm. 

If the time of our meetings is a barrier to your attendance we would like to know. An option for change 

would be in the afternoon at 2pm. 

Please let us know in the space below your thoughts on this matter or any other issue you would like 

discussed. 

 

             

             

             

             

Place returned form to the school office. 

Thank you for your time and feedback. 

 
 

mailto:callaghann@bigpond.com


Community Notices 
 

 



 

 
 
 

 



 



 



 


